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November 9, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson 

Chair, King County Council 

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

As required by the 2010/2011 Biennium Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 16717 (amended by Ordinance 16810), I am transmitting for the King County Council’s consideration and adoption a motion that includes a funding plan for the replacement of the South Park Bridge.  The plan identifies grant and partner agency contributions that fully fund construction of a new bridge structure.  Your expediency in considering and accepting the plan by adopting the motion is requested to enable construction of the new South Park Bridge to commence as soon as possible.
The South Park Bridge replacement project is identified in Department of Transportation’s Road Services Division (RSD) CIP budget as project #300197.  The enclosed financial plan fulfills the requirements of Ordinance 16717, Section 137, Proviso 2, which states:
“For CIP Project 300197, South Park Bridge Replacement, none of the amount appropriated in 2010 may be expended or encumbered until the executive has transmitted, and the council has approved by motion, a funding plan for the project.  Any ordinance necessary for implementation of the funding plan shall be transmitted with the plan.”
Thanks to a tremendous display of support from local and state funding partners, King County was awarded a nationally competitive, federal Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery II (TIGER II) grant in the amount of $34 million.  This United States Department of Transportation contribution represents the final $34 million of a total $134 million needed for the construction phase.  A breakdown of funding by revenue source is enclosed.

I wish to extend my most sincere thanks to the King County Council for its assistance in working with local, state, and federal elected officials to secure funding for this regionally important bridge.  Securing the funds needed to leverage the TIGER II award would not have been possible without your support and those of our regional partners.
Once the enclosed South Park Bridge replacement project funding plan motion is adopted, RSD can demolish the old structure and begin constructing the new bridge.  Current estimates predict the new bridge will be open before the end of 2013.

If you have any questions or concerns about the funding plan motion attached, please contact Jay Osborne, Acting Manager of RSD’s CIP and Planning Section, at 206-296-3746, or via e-mail at Jay.Osborne@kingcounty.gov
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures 

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic Planning and Performance Management

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Paulette Norman, P.E., Acting Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT

Jay Osborne, Acting Manager, CIP and Planning Section, RSD, DOT
